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  Knights of Columbus 
       In Service to One, In Service to All 

          Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

 

          Business Meeting – 14 May 2016 

 

I. General 

 Grand Knight, Gary Mayfield called the council meeting to order at 8:22 AM 

 Bill Hensen offered the opening prayers.   

 Pledge of Allegiance 

 The Grand Knight called the role of officers and is noted as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused) 

 

Title Status Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain P Financial Secretary P Inside Guard A 

Grand Knight P Treasurer E Outside Guard P 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer P Trustee 3
rd

 Year E 

Chancellor P Advocate P Trustee 2
nd

 Year E 

Recorder P Warden P Trustee 1
st
 Year E 

 

 The council unanimously approved the April 2016 business meeting minutes as read and 

published.  

 

II. Chaplain’s Reflection - Father Marek 

 In this month’s reflection, Father Marek discussion focused on three items of interest that he 

needs help from our council: 

o The parish is in the process of getting a second priest, Father Greg Bierbaum; one 

deacon, Deacon Tom; and possibly a second deacon. Father needs help in moving 

some things around downstairs, specifically the classroom, to make room for this 

future expansion of ordained ministers. 

o On May 25 there is a planned barbeque for the pre-school children, and some help 

and assistance is needed on the day.  

o Being election season, father reminded all that as members of the KOC we need to 

remain non-political in both our views and disposition. Personal involvement is fine, 

which includes voting, involving the KOC is not.  

 

III. Grand Knight Report – Gary Mayfield 

 Correspondence for the month:  

 Flyer from Bishop Sheridan promoting the 9th Annual Diocesan Blue Mass that appeared 

in the 17 April church bulletin (See Attachment 3). 

 Flyer from Sacred Heart Retreat house about the planned special retreat for KOC 

members on October  14 – 16  (See Attachment 4).  

 Thank you note from Roberta for our help in moving the bookcases from the old parish 

library to upstairs and into the garage at the rectory (See Attachment 5).   

 Pennies from Heaven.  

 Knight of the Month – Shawn Conley.  

 Family of the Month – Matt Lancaster and family.  

 Other 
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 The State Convention was held 5 – 8 May.  

o A number of council officers attended. Overall it was a very worthwhile and 

rewarding event.  

o Our council took home five awards, see below, which are on display in the 

church, the most of any council in the state. In addition, Herb took pictures and 

sent them out via email.  

 Honor Guard. 

 Civic.  

 Church Service, from Supreme.  

 Top 25 - 10
th

 Place out of 151 councils.  

 2015 Outstanding Council Brochure.  

 In the next couple of months the council will vote on the budget and slate of officers for 

2016 - 17. 

 The Lady Knights’ bake sale brought in $1300 dollars in revenue, good show and well 

done.  

 

IV. Applications for Approval – Dennis Thumann  

 There are no new Form 100s.  

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Dennis Cullen (See Attachment 1)  

Given by Dennis Thumann  

Report handed out at meeting.  

Bank Balance - $21,114.43 Available Funds as of February - $15,749.73 

 Outstanding Checks - $2,980.39 

 Hailey Funds (accts 80) - $1,462.06 

 Lady Knights - $922.25 

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Dennis Thumann (See Attachment 2) 

Report handed out at meeting. It matches the Treasurer’s report.  

Receipts - $1,170.57   Expenses - $2,109.31   Bank Balance - $21,114.43 

 The council has a negative cash flow of ($938.74); a result of recent activities. 

 Donuts for the month brought in $124.32 

 Burritos brought in $780.25 

 Pennies From Heaven brought in $39.00 

 Dennis reviewed two additional items. One, the proposed budget for next year, to be voted on 

next month. And second, the schedule of activities, July 16 to June 17, a copy of which will 

go to the parish front office in order to lock in room availability.  

 16 members are behind on dues, list to be given to the Trustees/retention committee.  

o Each is responsible for contacting four people.   

 

VII. Auditors and Trustees – Chris Kennedy/Paul Sciera/Joe Musso                                                                                                                                   

 No report. 

 

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Tim Pimmel 

 The council is currently supporting three seminarians. 

 Father has requested that the council do something to recognize the parish altar servers, 

because this vocation is the first step on the road to the priesthood.  

o Tim plans on working with Dave Marsh, Altar Server Coordinator, and Alan Brown 

concerning a time and place.  
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o Possible venues are the October spaghetti dinner or one of the Beer and Brats events. 

o In addition, the plan is to include the MCs and acolytes.   

 Tim led the council in prayer.  

  

IX. Committee Reports – William Hensen 

 

a. Membership – Roger Guidici/Brennan Mendus 

 Some have expressed interest, yet currently there are no new Form 100s.  

 Concerning our membership goal we are many short.  

 Roger is working up a membership recruiting plan that would extend into next year.  

 Friendly reminder, recruiting new members is everyone’s business.  

 

b. Church Director Report – Jay Calvarese 

 A special Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and invocation of the Holy Spirit is scheduled 

for 7pm on May 14, after the 5pm mass.  

 Donuts are ongoing 

 The one for the 15
th

 is canceled due to First Holy Communion the next one is 29 May.   

 There is a new donut king – Dermot O’Doherty, he will take over July 1. 

 Beer and Brats is scheduled for June 11. 

 The parish picnic is scheduled for July 16.  

 

c. Community Report – Ford Fay/Bob Luckner/Dan Doran. 

 Given by Bill Hensen  

 The planned highway cleanup event was moved to April 23 due to weather on the 16
th

.  

o Due to lack of participation only a quarter of the 2 mile stretch was done, we need 

more Knights to help. 

o Therefore, consideration is being given to stopping this activity if the participation 

does not improve.  

o The final decision centers on giving it one more try for one more year. If the 

participation is still poor then we revisit stopping this activity.   

 

d. Council Activity Report – Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera 

 The next Breakfast Burrito event is scheduled for May 22.  

 Monthly council social events.  

o The next one is May 20 and is being hosted by the Scieras. 

o The Hiltons are hosting the June 17 event. 

 The next Denver Rescue Mission event is scheduled for July 9.  

 

e. Family Report – Shawn Conley/Martin Castro 

 Given by Bill Hensen.  

 There are plans for bowling night, Shawn has for action.  

 The council’s Mother’s Day Weekend Spaghetti Dinner held on May 7 was a major success. 

o Over 100 people served. 

o After expenses, it made $300.00.    

 

f. Right to Life report – Mike McGinnis 

 Mike mentioned that the Priests for Life organization have a religious expression case 

pending in front of the US Supreme Court. 
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 The issue at stake concerns the right to be able to freely express one’s religious beliefs 

and views at various levels. 

 On Mother’s Day, 450 seed packets were distributed to the parishioners; it seems to have 

been a success since none remain.   

 Volunteers are needed to help with the Rose For Motherhood initiative, which involves 

reading a poem and handing out a rose at Mass.  

o Ron Gerber is the activity lead and POC.  

o Two baptisms where held on April 24, one during 8:30am mass and one after the 

10:30am mass.  

 

g. Youth Report – Tim Pimmel/Ben Stancati 

 Due to his eventual advancement to Deputy Grand Knight, Tim is currently soliciting a 

replacement.  

 The council’s college scholarship/stewardship award program is complete, and the winner 

was Rory Brown, Alan Brown’s daughter.  

 A change has been made in the budget line item nomenclature for youth activities for next 

year’s budget, thus making it more reflective of the council’s goal of being more 

church/parish focused.  

 Continued reminder about Patrick Meleney’s request for support of the Core Team member 

program, for Middle School, High School, and Confirmation groups. 

o Patrick is looking for more males, especially Knights to act as Core Team members.  

o If interested in getting involved, Youth Protection/Safe Environment Training is 

required.  

 

h.   Newsletter – Chris Kennedy 

 Given by Bill Hensen.  

 Nothing new to report. 

 

X. Advocate’s Report – Dave Petteys 

 If movies are being shown, due to copyright laws, we must get permission. 

 There is a process to be followed 

 Nothing else to report.  

 

XI. Unfinished Business    

 None. 

 

XII. New Business  

 Over the next two meetings the council is voting on the budget and slate of officers.   

o Gary read the list of the officers slated for the next council year.  

 He also asked the officers present if they intend to remain in their current 

position, and they gave their input.  

 He then solicited nominations from the floor. Since none were given the call 

for nominations was closed.    

 The following list of slated officers was then accepted into the record. 

 

Grand Knight Gary Mayfield Inside Guard Roger Guidici 

Financial Secretary Dennis Thumann Outside Guard Dermot O’Doherty 

Deputy GK Bill Hensen One Year Trustee Chris Kennedy 

Chancellor Tim Pimmel Two Year Trustee Paul Sciera  
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Recorder  Ben Stancati Three Year Trustee Joe Musso 

Treasurer  Joe Regnery Chaplin  Father Marek  

Advocate  Dave Petteys Lecturer  Alan Brown  

Warden Tony Yarosh   

 

o Dennis Thumann submitted a proposed budget for 2017 (See Attachments 6a and b).  

 Concerning the budget, the plan is to stop the utilization of special funds, e.g. 

Haley and Lady Knights, and to make such regular line items within the 

budget.  

 Roger Guidici made a motion to accept the proposed budget as is, seconded 

by Ben Stancati, and unanimously approved.  

 Dennis Thumann also submitted a schedule of planned events, July 2016 to June 2016, for 

review (See Attachments 7a and b).  

 Since the aforementioned items have been acted on, they are now considered “Unfinished 

Business.”  

 

XIII. 4th Degree Report – Dave Petteys 

 Assembly Usher ministry.  

o The assembly ushered the 8:30am mass on April 3 and May 1.   

o The next one is scheduled for May 28.  

 4
th

 Degree exemplification is scheduled for June 25 at St Francis Cabrini. 

o Presently Father Marek, Art Myers, Alan Brown, Todd McCusker, and Nereus Lobo 

are slated to attend.  

o Roger encouraged 4
th

 Degree Knights to attend both the ceremony and banquet.  

 A 4
th

 Degree meeting is scheduled for after the council meeting.  

 

 XIV. Field Agent Report – David Cary 

 None. 

 

XV. District Deputy Report – John Lynn 

 None. 

 

XVI. Lecturer – Alan Brown/Bernard Stancati 

              The Rev. Robert F. Houlihan S.J. Educator Series 

This month's discussion was given by Alan Brown (See Attachment 8).  

     

XVII. Good of the Order   

 The following associated family members and friends are in need of both spiritual and/or 

material assistance: Bridget Mosley’s mother; Loren Hensen; Dennis and Michelle Cullen; 

Neil Pugh family, and Calista; ; Dave Herskovits; Michael Lobo; Frank Burngardt (Keith 

Haley’s deceased father-in-law); Michelle Vigil (daughter of the late Jim Derose); Gina 

Derose (wife of the late Jim Derose); Janet Luckner-Ruskamp (sister to Robert Luckner); 

Robert Ehle and Tom Sathre (good friends of Bernard Stancati; Betty McCann (Bob 

Luckner’s Mother-in-Law), Victor Corral; James Mayfield (Gary’s cousin who recently 

passed away); George Hensen (Bill’s brother); Stan Romig (Joe Regnery’s good friend who 

recently passed away).  
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Additionally, there is a Parish Prayer Chain Request book that contains numerous prayer 

requests. New requests had been given to Gary to be included in the “Good of the Order” section 

of this month’s meeting minutes (See Attachment 9).  

 

XVIII. Chaplain’s Summation – Father Marek 

 Tim Pimmel filled in for father, reading the 14 May meditation from the Knight’s daily 

prayer book.   

 

XIX.  Closing Prayer 

 Read by Bill Hensen.  

 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:26 AM                                                                                                                   

The minutes were recorded and reported by Bernard Stancati. 
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Lecturer Piece for the May 2016 Business Meeting 

 

 

Being that May is Mary’s month, the lecture piece given by Alan centered on the Blessed Virgin 

Mary. Over the centuries Mary has adopted a number of familiar names, “Mother of God,” 

“Queen of Heaven and Earth,” “Blessed Mother,” “Queen of Peace,” and the “Immaculate 

Conception,” as conveyed by Mary to St. Bernadette. Additionally, St. Pope John Paul II had a 

special relationship with the Blessed Mother and believed that she actually interceded to save his 

life after suffering a gun-shot wound from a would-be assassin. Through her visitations, Mary 

has become a source of inspiration to many dedicated followers, by encouraging all of us to pray 

the rosary daily, and in doing so, asking her to intercede on our behalf. From the religious and 

spiritual perspective of doing God’s will we all have a choice, and Mary is no exception. 

Because when the angel Gabriel appeared to Mary presenting God’s plan, in the end Mary could 

have said no, yet she didn’t. Instead her response is “Let it be done according to your will,” 

there-by accepting the task given to her by God.  By accepting God’s invitation, Mary has 

become an outstanding role model for us all when faced with the choice of either accepting or 

rejecting “doing God’s will,” something that all should take to heart. Finally, one key take-away 

from the past visitations is that Mary, like her son Jesus, wants us to develop a relationship with 

her. One way to accomplish this maybe for us to commit to praying the rosary this month, and 

asking Mary to help show us the way to God’s grace.      
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